
  
  
  
  
 
 

   

 ###  Postal Headquarters 

Spring Valley Industrial Estate 

Douglas 

Isle of Man, 1M2 IAA 

  

Switchboard: +44 (0)1624 698400 

Telephone: +44 (0)1624 698402 

Fax: +44 (0)1624 698406 

Email: foi@iompost.com 

Web: www.iompost.com   

  

 Our ref: 2809997 

16th December 2022    

  

Dear ### 

  

We write further to your request which was received on 1 December 2022 and which states:  

  

Please list each post office box number in use by any part of the Isle of Man public sector.  

 

A Google generic search (isle of man "po box 77") and a site specific search (site:gov.im "po 

box 77") lists no search results.  Some other unrelated post office box numbers are listed. 

  

Our response to your request is as follows: 

  

P O Boxes in use as of 6th December 2022, for all of the Isle of Man Public Sector 

(Departments, Statutory Boards and Offices) 

 

Box No - Douglas Department/Business Area 

6 IOM GOVT CUSTOMS & EXCISE 

18 HEALTH & SOCIAL CARE OMBUDSMAN 

21 HEALTH SERVICES CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE 

58 FINANCIAL SUPERVISION COMMISSION 

69 DATA PROTECTION REGISTRAR  

77 PUBLIC SECTOR PENSIONS AUTHORITY 

86 CLERK TO THE MENTAL HEALTH COMMISSION 

177 MANX UTILITIES 

183 ELECTORAL REGISTRATION UNIT 

196 FINANCIAL SERVICES OMBUDSMAN - DEFA 

281 NHS INDEPENDENT COMPLAINTS - HEALTH & SOCIAL CARE 

345 COMPANIES REGISTRY  

363 DOI - LICENSING 

704 PUBLIC SECTOR PENSIONS AUTHORITY 

Box No - Peel  

12 POLICE COMPLAINTS COMMISSIONER  

 

Advertising the use of a PO Box is a decision for each customer. 

 

PO Boxes can be used for specific campaigns (time limited) or appear on the customer’s 

website/letters/envelopes for postal correspondence. 

mailto:foi@iompost.com


   

 

As stated above, the advertising of PO Box numbers is not a responsibility of IOMPO and 

therefore cannot advise in relation to the results from the Google generic and www.gov.im 

search (isle of man “po box 77”).   

 

Please quote the reference number 2809997 in any future communications. 

  

Your right to request a review  

  

If you are unhappy with this response to your freedom of information request, you may ask us 

to carry out an internal review of the response, by completing a complaint form and 

submitting it electronically or by delivery/post.  

  

An electronic version of our complaint form can be found by going to our website at 

https://services.gov.im/freedom-of-information/Review . If you would like a paper version of 

our complaint form to be sent to you by post, please contact me and I will be happy to 

arrange for this.  Your review request should explain why you are dissatisfied with this 

response, and should be made as soon as practicable. We will respond as soon as the review 

has been concluded. 

  

If you are not satisfied with the result of the review, you then have the right to appeal to the 

Information Commissioner for a decision on; 

1. Whether we have responded to your request for information in accordance with Part 

2 of the Freedom of Information Act 2015; or 

2. Whether we are justified in refusing to give you the information requested.   

In response to an application for review, the Information Commissioner may, at any time, 

attempt to resolve a matter by negotiation, conciliation, mediation or another form of 

alternative dispute resolution and will have regard to any outcome of this in making any 

subsequent decision. 

More detailed information on your right to a review can be found on the Information 

Commissioner’s website at www.inforights.im. 

Should you have any queries concerning this letter, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Further information about freedom of information requests can be found at www.gov.im/foi. 

 I will now close your request as of this date. 

  

 
Yours sincerely 

  

 
 FOI Co-ordinator 
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